

## **MNAP Committee Meeting 8<sup>th</sup> July 2026**

### **Malton Town Council Offices**

# **Minutes**

## **1. Present**

Martin Brampton (MB), Paul Andrews (PA), Paul Tate-Smith (PTS), Gail Cook (GC), Chris Buxton (CB), Angela Kirkham (AK), Billa Duggal (BD), Karen Atkinson (KA), Roddy Bushell (RB), Nick Medcalf (NM), Simon Thackray (ST), Liz Hooley (LH)

## **2. Apologies**

Josh Vale (JV), Stephen Pritchard (SP), Di Keal (DK), Alan Evans (AE), Phil Crabtree (PC), Kenelm Storey, Rebecca Wilkin, Lindsay Wrightson, Rodney Brewis

## **3. Minutes**

The minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 6<sup>th</sup> May 2026 were reviewed and approved.

## **4. Welcome New Members**

MB introduced Liz Hooley, representing Manor Park Care Home Old Malton, to the group. LH explained that the home currently had 20 residents out of a possible 80 and that she was keen to get involved in the local community

## **5. Election of co-opted members**

MB proposed Roddy Bushell, Rodney Brewis and Nick Medcalf and they were all seconded and accepted onto the committee.

## **6. Treasurers Report**

MB reported the bank account currently stands at £2628.00. He reported that the cost of printing the last newsletter was actually £343.00 due to a surplus from donations of £150.00 and the distributions costs for Norton were £497.00.

He is still not able to complete accounts from last year due to the missing statement and PTS offered to speak to JV about this. If nothing is forthcoming then PA will contact Lloyds Bank to see if he can obtain a copy.

## **7. Review and update of current issues**

a. MNAP role to do with actions deriving from the new Neighbourhood Plan (NP)

There was a long discussion around the NP and the current NYC project to identify priority for investment projects. BD and KA reported that this work is due to be finalised in September 2026 and they are going to report back to the group with current progress on this project.

After discussion about issues regarding planning and infrastructure issues around our community BD and KA were asked to pass on to the relevant departments in NYC our wish that Grampian Conditions are applied to all planning applications until further notice. BD and KA are also going to advise the group who these contacts are so the group can also respond and reinforce this important issue.

In summary it was agreed that the Sewerage and Pollution are 2 main issues affecting Malton and Norton and that we should continue to apply pressure to all relevant authorities.

b. Action on flooding and sewerage. This point was covered in the above

c. Possible action on transport infrastructure. This was also covered in point a above

d. Secretarial/administrative support. RB reported that they had tried advertising and networking, but they hadn't produced any results, so a different approach was required. BD had put him in touch with a similar group to MNAP in Sherburn in Elmet and he and BD and PC are due to visit them on 16<sup>th</sup> July. Other possible resources were suggested by NM and RB will report back his findings to the next meeting

e. Chairman recruitment. This was discussed in the above.

f. The MNAP Community Newsletter

Discussion took place around how best to continue this great but challenging resource.

It was agreed that we would produce another issue with copy deadline set for end of September to print and distribute in October. The newsletter will be distributed in Malton but in Norton copies would only be placed in The Hive and relevant shops etc.

## **9. AOB**

Nothing to report

## **10. Dates for next meetings**

23<sup>rd</sup> September Norton Town Council

18<sup>th</sup> November Malton Town council

MB thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting closed at 9.00pm